LANCER YOUTH HOCKEY ASSOCIATION MEETING
November 16, 2011
7:00 p.m.

The Boys and Girls Club
Members Present: Tammy Davison, Mike Hackworth, Bret Haffner, Pat Hogan, Kathy Hollon, Amy Schuster.
1.) Coordinator Reports:









Apparel:  All orders have been turned in.
Tournaments: The PeeWee tournament took place last weekend.  It was a full tournament and went well.
Applefest Float:  No report.
Concession Stand:  LeAnn sent an email to the Board for their review prior to the meeting as she was unable to attend tonight.
Minnesota Hockey: PeeWee B District tournament is scheduled for February 16-18, 2012.  Mike is working with Troy Markquardt to see if we can host the tournament.  It was decided that La Crescent will not pursue selling programs at the Wild game.
Awards/Recognition: M/S/P to participate in the SKATE program again at the cost of $75.  The end of the year recognition night will be the 2nd week of March.  Rene will work on a date and give Steve SKATE posters to put up at the rink.
Ice Crew Scheduler: No report.
Sponsorship and Promotion:  Signs and banners are here.  Becky will contact Vendi and Wieser Brothers regarding payment.  She will send information to Zach requesting that he create a sponsorship area on the website.  Miken will be giving a stick, bag, and hats for each home tournament to raffle off.  New sweatshirts and signage will be coming.  Miken will also donate stuff for the end of the year banquet.  She will continue to work on other sponsors.

WMHL:  Selects is March 23 and 24.  Each association can bid to host Selects.  Bret will ask Laura to post game outcomes to WMHL website if we are the winning team.
Fundraising: The raffle drawing will take place December 16, 2011, at 8:00 p.m. at the Crescent Inn.  Michelle will email Zach to post it on the website and Kathy to forward to the Association.  Brian will schedule the Inn.  It was agreed that tickets must be filled out completely and legibly.  Michelle will ask Booth’s for their ticket wheel again.  It was agreed that a ticket could only win one time.
2.) Arena Manager’s Report.  Steve Thompson gave Mike Hackworth a revised ice schedule showing the savings.  Mike will review it and let Steve know if there are any changes.  Steve reported that the compressors should be repaired for the coming weekend.  He thanked the coaches and players for the locker rooms looking much better.  He also thanked the PeeWee parents for their maintaining the rink from their tournament.  The shelving in the skate sharpening room has been cleaned off and coaches can store their gear in their during the hockey season.  Steve will talk to Pete about the bobcat.  LYHA will put the sponsorship signs up in the rink.  Steve has asked that we keep a close eye on players’ use of sticks off the ice as a light bulb was broken in one of the locker rooms.  
3.) Minutes October 11, 2011.  M/S/P minutes as prepared by Kathy Hollon.  
4.) Treasurer’s Report.  M/S/P reports as distributed by Amy Schuster.  Amy will email the concessions report to the Board tomorrow for review.
5.) Gambling Report.  M/S/P the reports that were distributed and reviewed.  Brian has received a letter fining the association for $407.53 for not receiving a copy of the W2 for 2008.  He will call tomorrow and look into this.  He has mailed in the form and asked for reconcile of the penalty.
6.) Away Tournaments:  Away tournaments are scheduled.  M/S/P for the Squirt B team to participate in the District end of the year tournament.
7.) Chicken Q:  Tabled.
8.) Mite Night at Varsity Game and Friends of Youth Hockey Night: Dates need to be set for these games.
9.) Insurance: The policy is being updated and will cost $1500.
10.) Crucifixion: Mike will talk to Steve to make ten cards to be given away at Crucifixion’s Mardi Gras.
11.) Jerseys: Tabled.

12.) Next Meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 4, 2012, at 6:30 p.m. at the Boys and Girls Club.
Meeting adjourned at 8:49 p.m.
